
 

Summary of Breakout Discussion on the Vision Narrative from Meeting #2 

The public breakout group had an in-depth discussion about the Vision for 
Success themes and developed additional recommendations to advance 
towards finalization. These included: 

• Hesitancy around the “One Door” approach discussed previously as it 
may be restrictive and reflect challenges that individuals experience 
with the current RC system.  

• The importance of the role of Early Start in Master Plan. development. 
• A solid workforce with a strong base of service providers and service 

coordinators that includes accessible language services with 
adequate compensation to protect stability. 

• Efforts towards more standardized and transparent processes from RCs. 
• Reviewing the QIP 90/10 payment structure to extract insights on high-

quality service delivery. 
• Investing in further RC service coordinator training on IPP drafting with 

increased focus on social and emotional goals. 
• Further education from service coordinators to Self-Advocates and 

families on the Lanterman Act and the entitlements it entails. 
• Clearly defining “equity” and linking it to accessibility and 

accountability in an effort to mitigate the issue of high-needs 
individuals being placed on waivers and not receiving services. 

o Equity should include services that are trauma- and culturally-
informed. 

o Reconsider the expression “right service at the right time” as it 
may be considered problematic if not constructed through an 
equity lens. 

• A priority of the Master Plan should be the expansion of self-
determination and making self-directed opportunities more accessible.  

• There was concern expressed about the kinds of venues being used for 
child day care centers. 

 


